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JUNE DINNER MEETING:  Tuesday 7 June, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner.  

Apologies to Wilma Berry.  Phone 4151 5246.  Email berrywine@itxpress.com.au. 

All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

June rosters:

Door: Desirae Kirby and Vhonda Weiers
Zonta Blessing: Robyn Kirby
Raffle:  Carol Christensen (in place of Kym-Marie Bush – on leave)
Happy Birthday to:  


CLUB NOTICES

Membership Committee

· One proposed member was emailed this week for approval by club members.

Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

Queensland 2005 Air Show – Bundaberg Airport, 16/17 July 2005 

Please bring your diaries to the June meeting.  We hope to have a roster prepared for you to place your names on.  The help of all members will make light work for everyone.
Program Committee

Committees will sit together at the June meeting.  There have been some minor changes to Committees and Chairmen.  Please give some thought to your committees’ responsibilities so that you can contribute to a discussion led by Desirae Kirby.  

MEMBER NEWS

· Kym-Marie Bush is taking leave for four months.  We look forward to your return Kym-Marie.
· Marie Hickey, Linda Mulligan and Christine Francis have resigned and we will miss them very much.  Thank you for your contributions to our club.  
· Dianne Leggo has had two funerals to attend in Brisbane this month.  She was surprised to find on returning from the second trip that the Police had been looking for her!!!  The bright note for the month is that son Craig and his wife Jenny are back in Brisbane after almost 2 years in London.  
· We continue to send good wishes for a steady recovery to Annette Baldry.  We miss you Annette.
LET’S CELEBRATE TOGETHER!
100th Anniversary of Queensland Women’s Right to Vote 
· Thursday 9 June – “Celebration Dinner” with Governor Quentin Bryce at the Brothers Club.
· 11 – 20 June – “Creative Women Exhibition” at the School of Arts Building.

· 14 June, 6.30pm – Book launch - “Puffing Billies” (a story of the Bundaberg to Mt Perry Railway) by Enid Cullen, at the Burnett Shire Council. 

· Centenary of Suffrage March – Sunday 19 June commencing at 10.30am at the Cnr Bauer and See Sts, Bargara.  March to Nielson Park where there will be a free community BBQ.  Bring the family and have a fun day at the beach.    

· November – date TBA, Awards Evening.

We are fortunate to have our club name included on the invitations and tickets for the June 9 dinner with guest speaker Governor of Queensland Quentin Bryce.  Our only contribution has been representation at meetings and we will be making the purple, white & green ribbons for the hoped for 200 attendees.  

Do try to attend.  Tickets are available from Anne McWhirter at the Community Development Office, School of Arts Building, opposite the Post Office in Bundaberg.  
NOBEL PEACE PRIZE: 

(From Brisbane Club’s May newsletter)

What do trees have to do with solutions?

Thirty years ago, in the country of Kenya, 90% of the forest had been chopped down. Without trees to hold the topsoil in place, the land became like a desert.   When the women and girls would go in search of firewood in order to prepare  the meals, they would have to spend hours and hours looking for  what  few branches remained.   A woman named Wangari watched all of this happening. She decided that  there must be a way to take better care of the land and take better care  of  the  women and girls.

 So she planted a tree. And then she planted another. She wanted to plant thousands of trees, but she realised that it would take a very long time if she was the only one doing it.  So she taught the women who were looking for firewood to plant trees, and they were paid a small amount for each sapling they grew.  Soon she organised women all over the country to plant trees, and a movement took hold. It was called the Green Belt Movement, and with each  passing year, more and more trees covered the land.  But something else was happening as the women planted those trees.   Something else besides those trees was taking root. The women began to have confidence in themselves. They began to see that they could make a difference. They began to see that they were capable of many things, and that they were equal to the men. They began to recognise that they were deserving of being treated with respect and dignity.

Changes like these were threatening to some. The president of the country didn't like any of this. So police were sent to intimidate and beat Wangari for planting trees, and for planting ideas of equality and democracy  in  people's heads, especially in women's. She was accused of "subversion" and arrested many times.   Once, while Wangari was trying to plant trees, she was clubbed by guards hired by developers who wanted the lands cleared. She was hospitalised with head injuries. But she survived, and it only made her realise that she was on the right path. 

 For almost thirty years, she was threatened physically, and she was often made fun of in the press. But she didn't flinch. She only had to look in the eyes of her three children, and in the eyes of the thousands of  women and girls who were blossoming right along with the trees, and she  found  the  strength to continue.   And that is how it came to be that 30 million trees have been planted in Africa, one tree at a time. The landscapes--both the external one of the land and the internal one of the people--have been transformed.

 In 2002, the people of Kenya held a democratic election, and the president who opposed Wangari and her Green Belt Movement is no longer in office.  Wangari is now Kenya's Assistant Minister for the Environment.

 She is 65 years old, and this year she planted one more tree in celebration and thanksgiving for being given a very great honour:   Wangari Maathai has been awarded the Nobel Peace Prize. She is the first African woman to receive this award.   After she was notified, she gave a speech entitled, "What Do Trees Have To Do With Peace?" She pointed out how most wars are fought over limited natural resources, such as oil, land, coal or diamonds. She called for an end to corporate greed, and for leaders to build more just societies. She added:   "Our recent experience in Kenya gives hope to all who have been struggling for a better future. It shows it is possible to bring about positive change, and still do it peacefully. All it takes is courage and perseverance, and a belief that positive change is possible.  That is why the slogan for our campaign was 'It is Possible!'"   "On behalf of all African women, I want to express my profound appreciation for this honour, which will serve to encourage women in Kenya, in Africa, and around the world to raise their voices and not to be   deterred."   "When we plant trees, we plant the seeds of peace and seeds of hope.   We also secure the future for our children. I call on those around the world to celebrate by planting a tree wherever you are."   As she received the Nobel Peace Prize in Oslo, she invited us all to get involved:  "Today we are faced with a challenge that calls for a shift in our thinking, so that humanity stops threatening its life-support system.   We are called to assist the Earth to heal her wounds and in the process heal our own."
Dates to remember:





June 9			Women’s Celebration of the Vote Dinner – 


Speaker - Governor Quentin Bryce (see below)


July 13	Dinner with Zonta Intl. Pres. Mary Ellen Bittner, Parliamentary Annexe, Brisbane.  $40.  RSVP 1 July.


July 16/17		Queensland International 2005 Air Show


October 7/9		District 24 Conference, Gold Coast.  (Registered yet?)


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention, Melbourne.











